
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Hope Partners and Friends,  
The Good News is found in Matthew 1:23 where the angel speaks to Joseph to let him know, "that she shall bring 
forth a son, and you shall call His Name Jesus for He shall save His people from their sins."  There cannot be any 
better news for all sinners and for those of us who have already received Him and His forgiveness.  The World 
needs the Gospel more than ever as the soon return of the Lord is imminent.  Our ministry, as given to us by the 
Lord, is doing just that and we are so thankful for our partners who share the benefit of winning the lost to Jesus.   
As most of you know we do not send out monthly gifts as HIS benefits are so much better and greater.  However 
we would ask you to send special monetary gifts to the ministry this month so not only we can do more for the 
Lord, but we will be able to end the year right and also start it right.  It would be such a real blessing!  Now don’t 
forget that our year ends on December 31st 2014 and anything received after that date at the Post Office will be 
counted in the year 2015 regardless of date on check SO please be sure to note this, so we can begin preparing 
your tax receipt for the year and get them out as soon as possible. Again we thank you for your faithful giving. 
In the Love of Jesus, 
Pastor Robert J. Dubois. 
 
 
 

Merry Christmas sisters and brothers, It's Christmas time again and while we are wrapping gifts please don't 
forget to share the greatest gift of all, the gift of LOVE:  For God so LOVED the world that He gave his only 
begotten Son that whosoever believe in Him should not perish but have everlasting life.  Jn 3:16 Beloved, let us 
Love one another: For love is of God; and everyone that Loveth is born of God, and knoweth God. He that Loveth  
not knoweth not God; for God is Love. 1 Jn 4:7 & 8.  Beloved let us Love one another.  
I love each and every one of you and there ain't nothin’ you can do about it.   I'm excited about Christmas and the 
New things that God has in store for us. The newsletters are published to keep everyone up to date on information 
and important dates so please don't discard it. Also remember to notify me one month in advance of the dates you 
are available to go into the prisons so I can add your name to the list in a timely manner.  So stay tuned don't touch 
that dial and look for New beginnings in 2015.  December Events: The Eastham Unit always sponsor a Volunteer 
appreciation on the first Monday in December every year.  Hope For All In Jesus had eleven members that was able 
to attend. It was truly a blessing.  On Dec 6th we held our 33rd year Christmas Banquet at the New Covenant  
Church, in Humble, Texas. We had a joyous time in the Lord with approximately sixty in attendance. Our guest 
speaker was Chaplain Ratcliff from the Eastham Unit in Lovelady, Texas.  The Gospel Messengers and Jessie Lee 
Turner were the guest singers. On behalf of Bro. Robert Dubois, myself, and all Hope For All In Jesus team 
members we would like to extend our sincere thanks to Pastor Mazzapica, Pastor Brenda, Pastor Roger Obregon, 
Sis. Geraldine, Bro. Carlos, and all New Covenant members for their assistance and the use of their beautiful 
facility.                                                                          December 2014 

Sheila Johnson 
 
 
 



6 Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your 
requests be made known unto God. 
                                                                        Philippians 4:6  (King James Version) 

 

                                                                       Prayer Request 

Bro. Robert                           Our Government Leaders 
Granny Irene Hill              Carolyn, Will, Allen, Jeanine 

Julian – needs the Lords touch             Scott and Jessica                                                    

The local churches              Financial support for the ministry 

Victims of ISIS                                                                   Our brothers behind the bars 

God would send more laborers.                                                  Our Soldiers 

Our partners be blessed for their faithfulness                   
 
   If you have a concern you’d like to add to this prayer list, please let Bro. Robert or Sheila know so we can add it. 

 
 
 

 
Our King's Birthday 

Jesus, Son of God Eternal 
Everlasting Lord is He 

Savior of a world of sinners 
Universal King to be 

Sought us, brought us victory 
 

Christ is due all adoration 
Humbly born to save our race 
Ruler of the whole creation 

Intercedes and gives us grace 
Saves us from sin's condemnation 

Truly worthy of all praise 
 

Merry Christmas and 
Have a blessed New Years' 
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Sincere Apologies 
           Our Corresponding Secretary (Ms. Helen 

Prien) has requested that a note be included in 

this month’s newsletter expressing her sincere 

apologies because she has been unable to 

maintain her commitment in sending out 

birthday cards to everyone.  She really did have 

a good excuse – hardly anyone responded 

giving her their addresses.  She has them now 

though so beginning in January, 2015, the 

birthday cards will be coming! 

Pastor Robert is eventually planning to 

move to a smaller house and will be 

putting his house as well as other things 

up for sale.  For instance, a Hoveround 

motorized chair, hardly used by his wife, 

cost over $7,000.00 asking a mere 

$3,000.00!  A 3 Piece bedroom - set 

$500.00.  An office chair, like new, $49.00.  

A 5 Piece table set $79.00.  1 Lift chair 

$575.00.  A cassette duplicating machine - 

duplicates 3 at a time, $50.00.  Other 

small pieces of furniture, etc.  Please call 

Pastor Robert to schedule a time to see 

sale articles, at (281) 354-6232. 



 
Hope for All in Jesus 

Prison Ministry Schedule 

2015 

                             
Remember to watch your monthly newsletter for changes/updates to our schedule. 

 

        

  January: 

   10
th
 Estelle 

   11
th
 Cleveland 

   24
th
  Concert 

 

 February: 

   8
th
 Cleveland 

   14
th
 Estelle  

   15
th
 Eastham Trustee 

   22
nd

 Diboll Unit 

 

March: 

  5
th
 Eastham Main  

      Chapel 

  8
th
 Cleveland 

  14
th
 Estelle 

  21
st
 Diboll 

  29
th
 Duncan 

 

April: 

  3 – 4  Retreat 

  11
th
 Estelle 

  25
th
 Bar-b-que 

 

May:   

  9
th
 Estelle 

  10
th
 Cleveland 

  14
th
 Eastham Main  

      Chapel 

  31
st
 Duncan 

   

June: 

  13
th
 Estelle 

  14
th
 Cleveland 

  21
st
 Eastham Trustee 

 

July: 

 11
th
 Estelle 

 12
th
 Cleveland 

 18
th
 Concert 

 19
th
 Eastham North Chapel 

 

 August: 

 8
th
  Estelle 

 9
th
  Cleveland 

 16
th
 Eastham Trustee 

 23
rd

  Diboll Unit 

 30
th
 Duncan 

 

 September: 

  12
th
  Estelle 

  13
th
 Cleveland 

  19
th
 Bar-b-que 

  26
th
 Diboll 

 

 October: 

  10
th
 Estelle 

  11
th
 Cleveland 

  18
th
 Eastham Trustee 

 

 November: 

  8
th
 Eastham North Chapel 

      and Cleveland 

  14
th
 Estelle 

  29
th
 Duncan 

 

 December: 

  12
th
  Estelle 

  13
th
  Cleveland 

  20
th
 Eastham Trustee 

     28
th
      Diboll Unit 



 

 

                                 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                     My First Christmas In Heaven 
  

I see the countless Christmas trees 
Around the world below 
With tiny lights, like heaven's stars, 
Reflecting on the snow. 
The sight is so spectacular,  
Please wipe away the tear. 
For I am spending Christmas with 
Jesus Christ this year. 

  
I hear the many Christmas songs 
That people hold so dear. 
But the sounds of music can't compare 
With the Christmas choir up here. 
I have no words to tell you, 
The joy their voices bring, 
For it is beyond description 
To hear the angels sing. 

  
I know how much you miss me, 
I see the pain inside your heart. 
But I am not so far away, 
We really aren't apart. 

So be happy for me, dear ones 
You know I hold you dear.  
And be glad I'm spending Christmas 
With Jesus Christ this year. 
  
I sent you each a special gift, 
From my heavenly home above. 
I sent you each a memory 
Of my undying love. 
After all, love is a gift 
More precious than pure gold. 
It was always more important 
In the stories Jesus told. 
  
Please love and keep each other,  
As my Father said to do. 
For I can't count the blessings or love, 
He has in store for you. 
So have a Merry Christmas and 
Wipe away that tear. 
Remember, I am spending Christmas 
With Jesus Christ this year. 

                                                                                                                                                    Author Unknown 


